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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                 MINUTES FOR DECEMBER 18, 2019 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman; Mr. Edward Simoncini; Mr. H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent, Ms. Rita McConville; Administrative Assistant, Ms. Joyce Lucander.
Guests: Mr. David Crumbley, 53 Old Oak Ave; Ms. Valorie Daigle, Northland Engineering; Mr. Brian Milisci, Whitman & Bingham Engineering; Christian McMahan, Wachusett Brewery.
4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. Lucander.
Voucher was signed for MHOA membership for Ms. McConville.

New Business:
31 South Ashburnham Road; Ms. Daigle of Northland Engineering; presented an existing 4 bedroom home using an Enviro-septic treatment system and requesting variances:310 CMR 15.405(2)(h) reduction in offset of groundwater separation from 5’to 4’ and 245-14 reduction of SAS setback from wetland from 100’ to 63’. 
Ms. Daigle reviewed the plan with the Board. Mr. Simoncini discussed some issues on plan which needs corrections.  The Board denied the 1 foot separation to groundwater variance. Ms. Daigle will return on January 8th with the corrections. 
30 Lakewood Drive: Mr. Brian Milisci of Whitman & Bingham; unable to discuss septic plan due to lack of abutter notification as indicated on plan as a variance request.  Mr. Milisci will return on January 8th.

Mr. Brian Milisci discussed in general- conventional septic system upgraded to Presby treatment system on pre-approved septic plans. Board insists plans must show conventional system design with perc and soil testing in SAS and reserve area on all septic plans.  

Old Business:

53 Old Oak Avenue, Home owner Mr. Crumbley discussed the sump pump pipe which drains into Wyman’s Pond as consisting of foundation drain water and surface runoff from rain or snow.  Mr. Matt Marro; Westminster Conservation Agent had inspected this property and attend BOH meeting on July 24th with a few optional suggestions. The Board directed Ms. McConville to reach out to DEP and find a contact for Mr. Crumbley and act as a liaison for him in order to resolve this issue. An update will be presented at a later meeting. 

Wachusett Brewery: Dog Designated Dining Area Permit request for 2020. Mr. McMahan and the Board reviewed verbiage corrections on existing permit, and the Staff Training Manual provided by Brewery.  The Board requested for more cleaning details in the training manual.   Ms. McConville had sent a cleaning guide to Brewery.  Mr. Redkey made a motion to approve Permit as written with changes; all in favor of motion. The Board assigned Ms. McConville to have the Permit on letterhead for the January 8th meeting. 

Review preliminary and definitive plans from Planning Dept:

 77 Lake Drive West & 84 State Road West as preliminary plans
345 South Ashburnham Road & Adam Street as definitive plans
Board of Health rejects these plans as presented, in order for BOH to review plans they need to show how the current septic, septic reserve & well locations will meet current regulations on the new proposed lot without the need for variances on every plan.  Existing home with a lot to be separated needs to have a current passing Title 5 Inspection report according to 310CMR 15.00. The Board could not make any judgement on these plans. The Board did not review 345 South Ashburnham Road.
Board Member Concerns:

Mr. Simoncini designed and reviewed Septic Guidance Documents, to be used to better understand state and local septic regulations, these are not new regulations. These Guidance Documents are available in the BOH office.  Septic systems 245-10 and 310CMR15.104 states minimum of 2 perc or sieve tests per SAS, more testing if greater than 20% variance between perc rates. 
Guidance Document 310 CMR 15.003 regarding Septic System’s policy statement on Variances; Variances will not be granted on new construction.
Guidance document regarding Septic System’s effluent treatment systems variance to 310 CMR 15, effluent treatment system is required for these variances to be granted: GW reduction, reduction to wetlands or well setbacks.  
Guidance document regarding Septic System’s and the division and/or subdivision of property 310CMR15.010(2) must demonstrate that dividing property will not prevent upgrade for existing systems.
Guidance document regarding Septic System’s Westminster Regulation 245-3; the 125% increase design flow over Title 5 design needs to be calculated on GPD criteria.
Guidance Document regarding the definition of New Construction vs Repair and SAS installations.
Mr. Simoncini will review documents.  These will be revisited at future meetings.

“On-going List” is an open items list to be reviewed at meetings, to be kept along with the Agenda under “old Business”.   Dr. Popik would like all “Old business” items to be kept on this “on-going” list with updates until each item is resolved.  
Mr. Simoncini asked why the BOH minutes have not been posted on the website; he asked that this be checked into.  The office does submit them as required, but they’re not being uploaded. 
Dr. Popik discussed following a specific format on Agendas and Minutes for more clarity and better flow. 
Waste Management: Mr. Murray awaiting Board decision to vote for landfill expansion not needing a modified site assignment application to authorize development.

Town Counsel provided the Board, via e-mail, a statement on the Landfill expansion which states that “provided the area is within the site assigned area and the new graded area is being used for disposal of waste materials currently permitted, the proposed grading is not an expansion of the landfill and no modification of the site assignment is necessary; therefore there is no need for the Board to vote.

Air BnB: Dr. Popik researched Short-term rental variances for various cities and towns in Mass.  He will confirm information with Town Council; should BOH or Westminster elect to adopt an ordinance. Mr. Simoncini recommended keeping any ordinance on a Public health perspective not a zoning perspective, unless it becomes a town bi-law.  We shall invite the new Town Administrator; Mr. Hawke, to our Board meeting. 
6:55 p.m. Dr. Popik calls for adjournment. Mr. Redkey seconded.  All in favor 
6:55 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey 
Minutes were signed by Board members on 1/8/2020         Original signatures on file in BOH office.

Attachments:
31 South Ashburnham Road septic plan
Waste Management letter recapping meeting discussion from 11-20-19 dated 11/21/2019. 
Septic guidance documents.  And On-going list 
Wachusett Brewery Dog training manual

